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MEMBERS PRESENT:  Joey King, Chairman REMS:  Wayne Perry, Staff Support 
    Lori Feldman – MWH Pharmacy Guest:  Jennifer Lynch, Sovereign Medical 
    Christina Rauch – SH Pharmacy Alternate   
    Mike Neace, SRMC Pharmacy  
    Daniel Stewart, SRMC Alternate 
    Lisa ________, Culpeper 
    Alecia Hamm 
    Susan Dietrich, REMS Board 
    Bill Tosick, Spotsylvania Fire & Rescue 
    Lori Knowles, Stafford Fire & Rescue, REMS Board      
   

AGENDA 
TOPIC 

DISCUSSION ACTION 

Approval 
of Minutes 

Minutes were previously provided to committee members for review. 
- Motion by Lori Knowles, seconded by Lori Feldman and carried to accept the minutes of April 4, 2019. 
- Motion by Christina Rauch, seconded by Lori Knowles and carried to accept the minutes of January 3, 2019. 

 

Old 
Business 

Regional Medication Shortages:  Committee reviewed current regional medication shortages as presented by 
pharmacies present: 

- Regional Pharmacies will be phasing Diltiazem, Dopamine and Sodium Bicarb back into the med boxes and 
Acudose as now available. 

- Ketamine:  Only a small quantity still available for regional pharmacies.  Following lengthy discussion, 
motion made by Lori Knowles, seconded by Lori Feldman and carried to provide Ketamine for region’s EMS 
Supervisor vehicles to ensure up to two available for: Caroline (1), Fredericksburg (1), King George (2), 
Spotsylvania (2), and Stafford (2) with a total of 8 issued.  Will be placed in separate Narcotic Kit bag with 
identifying sticker for “EMS Supervisor Use Only” and must be exchanged directly in hospital pharmacies.  
EMS agencies must understand if during exchange, no Ketamine is available, the special issued kit will not be 
exchanged.  Versed remains a secondary option for EMS units as already in Narcotic Kits. 
 
Christina Rauch will prepare a list of approved EMS Supervisor names and vehicle numbers and send to 
participating pharmacies.  Once distributed, the pharmacies will coordinate the initial distribution, with 4 kits 
each from MWHC and SRMC. 

 
EMS Agency CSRs Update:  EMS Agency Controlled Substance Registrations were renewed in February 2019.  
REMS has been working with area Pharmacies to ensure they have copies of all CSRs on file as regulated.  Still need 
copies from Caroline, Fauquier, King George, LOW and Westmoreland.  Chairman Joey King will personally reach out 

REMS update 
Regional Medication 
Shortage list for EMS 
notification. 
 
Christina Rauch to 
provide list to 
Pharmacies on EMS 
Supervisor Vehicle #s 
and names.  
Pharmacies to then 
coordinate distribution 
of 8 Ketamine Kits in 
field. 
 
 
Joey King to contact 
agencies who have not 
submitted CSR. 
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TOPIC 

DISCUSSION ACTION 

to these agencies. 
 
DEA and Other Legislative Changes Update:  No update to provide at this time.   
 

New 
Business 

Color Coded Syringes for EPI:  Jennifer Lynch of Sovereign Medical was present to provide information and a demo 
on their new products available for accurate dosing with color codes and syringe sleeves that can also be used by BLS 
per new regulations. 

- Epinephrine Convenience Kit for Anaphylaxis in pediatric patients age 0 – 8 years 
$89 per kit; up to 2 years shelf life; contains Epinephrine 1mg/ml Vial and color-coded syringe sleeve 
MWHC is currently looking to add this product in the Emergency Departments and is going to P&T Review 
this week for approval. 

- PALS Syringe Holder Kit for pediatrics 
$75 each and comes in a case of 4 at $300.  Includes syringe sleeves for Epi, Lidocaine and Atropine as well as 
retractable length-based resuscitation tape 

- Spotsylvania County Fire & Rescue looking at products in last EMS Workgroup meeting and recommend for 
REMS BLS Stat Kits 

- Will need to address how EMS agencies will store since product will increase size of current Regional STAT 
Kit 

Pharmacy Committee recommends hospitals purchase the Epinephrine Convenience Kits and place in Regional STAT 
Kit.  Need to do more research on vendors the hospitals can purchase from, storage, and data from past year to support 
need and use for pediatric anaphylaxis.  Will place on next committee agenda for further discussion. 
 
Regional Drug Box Agency Site Visits:  MWHC conducted a site visit at Fort A. P. Hill last month to review their 
regional medication exchange process and policies.  Several recommendations were made which were shared with 
REMS and the Pharmacy Committee Chair.  Lori Feldman would like to conduct more regular site visits of agencies 
who are maintaining the Pharmacy issued drug boxes.  Was a great opportunity to engage EMS and continue to build a 
strong program. 
 
Regional Restocking Agreement:  MWHC shared that their REMS Regional Restocking Agreement will expire in 
September 2019 with consecutive automatic annual renewals following.  The REMS Board of Directors reviewed the 
Restocking Agreement at their April 2019 meeting with no changes.  Upon committee review, only see updates needed 
to sub-exhibits of agreement (current medication list, etc.) 
 

Place item on October 
2019 Pharmacy 
Committee Agenda for 
further discussion and 
review follow ups. 
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Wayne Perry shared a question had been asked as to whether an agency can participate in the REMS Regional 
Restocking Agreement if their OMD is not from within the REMS region.  The committee agreed that any agency can 
enter into contract with REMS for restocking as long as they had a state certified OMD. 
 
MWHC EMS Med Acudose:  Lori Feldman shared that she is working with Regulatory and the manufacturer of our 
EMS Med Acudose machines to attempt to extend the password reset to six months versus 90 days. 
 
REMS Protocol Update Recommendations:  Wayne Perry shared the Regional Protocol Committee is looking at 
some new protocols that would need support from the hospital pharmacies.  They would like to add the following drugs 
to the current medication list and if available and provided by pharmacies, will develop new protocols: 

- PO Tylenol for pediatrics:  Pharmacies present advised they could provide unit dose cups which will fit in 
current med boxes 

- Nitro Paste:  Pharmacies present advised they could order and provide in packets which are less expensive than 
tubes. 

- Glucagon for EMT-Basic level also being considered as protocol update and already provided in med boxes.  
Would need to add/move to Regional Stat Kit if approved.  Pharmacies expressed concern that this is an 
expensive drug ($200 per kit) and recommended that the current drug be moved from med box to STAT kit to 
save on expenses.  Would need to address how this would affect those agencies not currently using a Regional 
Stat Kit. 

- Wayne will share the Pharmacy Committee’s input with the Protocol Committee as they further discuss.  No 
changes to be made by Pharmacies until Regional Protocol approved and announced. 

 
 The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.  The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, October 3, 2019, 2:00 p.m. at 

the REMS Council Training Center. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Secretary, Christina Rauch 7/19/2019 
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MEMBERS PRESENT:  Joey King, Chairman REMS:  Wayne Perry, Staff Support 
    Lori Feldman – MWH Pharmacy  
    Christina Rauch – SH Pharmacy Alternate   
    Mike Neace, SRMC Pharmacy  
    Susan Dietrich, REMS Board 
     
      
   

AGENDA 
TOPIC 

DISCUSSION ACTION 

Approval 
of Minutes 

Minutes of July 11, 2019 were previously provided to committee members for review. 
- Motion by Christina Rauch, seconded by Lori Feldman and carried to approve. 

 

Old 
Business 

Regional Medication Shortages:  Committee reviewed current regional medication shortages as presented by 
pharmacies present: 

- MWHC has added back to their shortage list the following drugs as still limited supplies and unavailable:  
Diltiazem and Dopamine Pre-Mix 250ml bags.  SRMC advised they can still stock these medications as 
available. 

- MWHC is seeing an increase in shortage of abboject/bristoject medications and the pharmacy will be providing 
as a kit in the regional drug box or Acudose whenever needed.  This includes Sodium Bicarb, Epi 1:10,000, and 
Liodcaine.  The EMS Med Kits remain a priority and will be stocked with pre-filled syringes whenever 
possible. 

 
Ketamine Kits:  The 8 Regional Ketamine Kits were distributed to the localities by MWHC and SRMC.  A list of 
approved EMS Supervisor names and vehicle numbers was provided to the participating pharmacies.  These kits must 
be exchanged directly in the Pharmacy.  Program is working well during the Ketamine shortage.  SRMC advised they 
can now purchase Ketamine and MWHC indicated they would check with their buyer.  Anticipate phasing back in.  
Will keep Ketamine Kits in use until fully implemented.  

 
Color Coded Syringes for EPI:  Jennifer Lynch of Sovereign Medical was present at the last meeting to provide 
information and a demo on their new products available for accurate dosing with color codes and syringe sleeves that 
can also be used by BLS per new regulations.  Polled EMS agencies to determine how often Pediatric Epi is given for 
anaphylaxis:  Only Stafford Fire & Rescue reported with 5 cases of allergic reaction with Epi administered since 
4/2018.  SRMC advised their Corporate Division is against the product as too expensive ($89 per kit) to support 
through hospital pharmacy with over 300 EMS Med Boxes in field in REMS.  MWHC is already ordering for the EDs 
but in a very limited supply. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hospital Pharmacies 
to confirm availability 
of Ketamine and 
develop plan to phase 
back in to drug box. 
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Motion made by Mike Neace, seconded by Lori Feldman and carried to table as committee continues to look at other 
approved alternatives for consideration in REMS Stat Kits that are more cost effective.  OEMS has reviewed options 
for dose limiting syringes and reportedly there are only two on the market right now.  One to consider is the Epirite 
Syringe ($17 for a box of 100) which could be made as an Epi Kit that is also placed in the current medication box.  
Once options reviewed by Committee, will need to move to Protocol and Medical Direction Committees.  Bring more 
information to next meeting. 
 
DEA and Other Legislative Changes Update:  Still working on rule writing phase.  REMS was advised of a drug 
diversion case in another council region that was being reviewed closely by the DEA and Board of Pharmacy.  The 
affected Pharmacy was told they were no longer in compliance and could not provide Narcotic Kits to EMS agencies.  
Need to keep a close eye on this investigation and outcomes as most likely will affect other regions.  Recommended 
looking at tracking of Narcotic Kits, exchange trends, random waste audits and how Schedule VI drugs are handled and 
tracked.  Joey King will set up a work group from the Committee to begin looking at for REMS region as legislative 
changes coming regarding hospitals no longer being permitted to issue EMS drug boxes.  Will look at other state 
models and healthcare systems as a starting point. 
 
REMS Protocol Update Recommendations:  The Protocol, OMD and Guidelines and Training Committees have 
continued their work or updates to the protocols.  Several changes were discussed at our last meeting: 

- PO Tylenol for pediatrics:  Pharmacies present advised they could provide unit dose cups which will fit in 
current med boxes.  Upon review by other committees it was determined this will not work for febrile seizure 
patients.  Need to look at options for rectal administration. 

- Nitro Paste:  Pharmacies present advised they could order and provide in packets which are less expensive than 
tubes. 

- GTC preferred Epi Certadose versus moving Glucagon into STAT Kits as discussed in last meeting.  Still under 
review. 

- Protocol Committee would like consideration for more concentrated volume of Versed (want 5mg/1ml) in order 
to give IN and IM.  Will discuss at next meeting. 

Bring more 
information on Epirite 
Syringe to next 
meeting. 
 
 
 
Chairman to set up 
work group to begin 
review and planning 
for upcoming 
legislative changes on 
EMS med kits. 
 
 
 
Pharmacies look at 
options for Versed 
5mg/1ml and discuss 
at next meeting. 

New 
Business 

Medication Waste Policy:  MWHC shared information on how they currently handle medication wastes to ensure in 
compliance with regulations.  A recent announcement was shared by other Council Regions regarding medication waste 
alerts for biohazardous meds.  This new EPA Hazardous Waste Pharmaceuticals Rule that went into effect February 
2019 did not affect the REMS region as we do not carry any of the drugs that would fall in that category.  Reportedly 
some EMS agencies have their own waste policies and use ambulance partners to waste drugs before exchanging.  This 
has some concerns by the hospital staff.  In these cases, both EMS providers should sign the Regional EMS Med 

Recommend adding 
Medication Waste 
guidance and 
procedures to REMS 
Medication & 
Accountability SOG 
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Exchange Form under the waste section as the official Pharmacy record.  Committee recommended looking at adding 
some guidance on medication wastes to the REMS Regional Medication Accountability SOG. 
 
BP Management Med in Regional Drug Box for Hospital tPA Transfers:  Mary Washington Hospital has been 
working with REMS and LifeCare to develop a process and policy for ground transport of tPA patients who need 
interfacility transfer for endovascular treatment of LVO.  Currently use Air Medical but due to weather and other 
circumstances not always available.  Do not want to delay giving tPA if ground transport and this is covered in the 
REMS Stroke Plan.  Education with LifeCare has been completed and Agency Protocol signed off by Agency OMD 
and MWHC.  Will be looking to place Vasotec in the Regional Drug Box to support blood pressure management of 
patient with tPA infusing as part of that policy.  If approved by the REMS Board in October (under Exhibit A.2 of 
Regional Restocking Agreement Med List), LifeCare will be the only agency trained and permitted to give this drug.  
Wayne Perry and Dr. White, RMD, will be bringing to the REMS Protocol Committee for consideration of a future 
blood pressure management regional protocol.  SRMC advised they would be able to restock the Vasotec when 
approved and placed in REMS med boxes. 
 
REMS announced a CBRN class to be held in Stafford on December 7 & 8, 2019.   
 

 The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.  The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, January 2, 2020, 2:00 p.m. at 
the REMS Council Training Center. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Secretary, Christina Rauch 10/16/2019 
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MEMBERS PRESENT:  Joey King, Chairman REMS:  Wayne Perry, REMS Staff Support 

    John Coggins – MWH Pharmacy  

    Christina Rauch – SH Pharmacy Alternate   

    Mike Neace - SRMC Pharmacy 

    Virginia West - Culpeper Pharmacy 

    Anne Boyer  

    Susan Dietrich, Caroline  

    Alecia Hamm, Reva Rescue 

    Lori Knowles, Stafford Fire & Rescue / Protocol Committee 

    Bill Tosick, Spotsylvania Fire & Rescue   

      
   

AGENDA 

TOPIC 

DISCUSSION ACTION 

Approval 

of Minutes 

Minutes of October 3, 2019 were previously provided to committee members for review. 

- Motion by Christina Rauch, seconded by Lori Knowles and carried to approve. 
 

Old 

Business 

Regional Medication Shortages:  Committee reviewed current regional medication shortages as presented by 

pharmacies present: 

- No new medication shortages reported by hospital pharmacies.  All continue to see shortages of 

abboject/bristoject medications and the pharmacies are providing as kits in the regional drug box to include 

Sodium Bicarb, Epi 1:10,000, and Liodcaine. 

- MWHC has added Labetalol to the drug boxes in support of new LifeCare Protocol for transfer of stroke 

patients with tPA infusing.  This is first choice drug for blood pressure management with Vasotec approved for 

secondary choice during shortages. 

 

Ketamine Kits:  All Pharmacies reported Ketamine is no longer on shortage and available for stocking in Regional 

Narcotic Kit.  Following discussion, motion was made by Christina Rauch, seconded by Lori Knowles and carried to 

maintain the 8 Regional Ketamine Kits being utilized by locality EMS Supervisor vehicles through March 2, 2020.  

Effective immediately, begin stocking Ketamine in used Narcotic Kits as they come in for exchange. 

 

Epirite Syringes for EPI:  As discussed in last meeting, OEMS has reviewed options for dose limiting syringes and 

reportedly there are only two on the market right now.  One to consider is the Epirite Syringe ($20 for a box of 100) 

which could be made as an Epi Kit that is also placed in the current medication box or Regional STAT Kits.    SRMC 

attempted to purchase for review but not in HCA supply and do not hold a Healthcare Account with Amazon.  

Following discussion the Pharmacies will seek to purchase or obtain a sample from vendor for review at next meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

Hospital Pharmacies 

to begin stocking 

Ketamine in Regional 

Narcotic Kits effective 

immediately.  

Maintain 8 Regional 

Ketamine Kits through 

March 2, 2020. 

 

Bring Epirite syringe 

sample to next 

meeting for review. 
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Culpeper County has ordered the CertaDose products for their 15 ambulances.  It was also noted that BoundTree may 

have a new product to consider. 

 

Protocol Recommendations & New Drugs: 

- Versed 5mg/1ml.  All Pharmacies reported they would support providing this concentration as available in the 

Regional Narcotic Kit as requested for proposed seizure protocol and IN/IM administration.  Wayne Perry will 

bring back to Protocol Committee for further discussion on how supplied and if this will be in addition to the 

two 5mg/5ml vials already provided in Narcotic Kits based on current protocols and needs.  Will report back at 

next meeting. 

- BP Management with Labetalol & Vasotec.  LifeCare protocol approved for transfer of stroke patients with tPA 

infusing.  Medication added to Regional Drug Box for those approved and trained providers.  Protocol 

Committee working on a regional blood pressure management protocol for all providers to have access and use 

of the new drugs. 

- Motion made by Lori Knowles, seconded by Bill Tosick and approved with one opposed, to move Glucagon 

from Regional Med Box to REMS STAT Kit for availability and use by both ALS and BLS providers.  

Pharmacies should begin stocking in STAT kits effective immediately and pull from med boxes as both come 

in for restock.  REMS to announce to EMS agencies and encourage those not carrying a STAT kit to do so. 

 

REMS Medication & Accountability SOG:  Medication waste and tracking needs to be added to the SOG for EMS 

guidance and better accountability.  Joey King asked that committee members review current document and will plan to 

approve changes at April committee meeting for submission to Board of Directors in June, 2020.  

 

DEA and Other Legislative Changes Update:  Change is coming and still expected within 5 – 10 years.  Committee 

would like to be proactive and look at a cohesive, regional approach to agency medication boxes with medications 

approved by Agency OMD or RMD to keep standardized once new legislation is approved that will remove medication 

kits from being provided by hospital pharmacies.  Joey King will work with Mike Neace, SRMC to look at how other 

HCA pharmacies handled moving away from providing EMS agency drug boxes.  Will bring back more information at 

the April meeting. 

 

 

 

Approved moving 

Glucagon from med 

box to STAT Kit 

effective immediately. 

REMS send notice to 

EMS agencies. 

 

 

Send REMS 

Medication & 

Accountability SOG to 

Committee Members 

for review and 

recommended changes 

at April 2020 meeting. 

 

 

Joey King and Mike 

Neace to bring 

information to April 

2020 meeting from 

HCA models on 

agency-based drug 

boxes versus 

pharmacy issued. 

 

New 

Business 

Agency CSR Renewals Due 2/2020:  All Pharmacies are required by the Board of Pharmacy to maintain a printed 

copy of EMS agency CSRs.  It can take months to obtain these copies and discussed options.  REMS will send out new 

notice requesting new CSRs be submitted to council. 

 

REMS send out notice 

requesting copies of 

EMS agency renewed 

CSRs for Pharmacies. 
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Pharmacy Committee Charter:  2020 – 2022 Charter updates and changes will be discussed at next meeting.  Joey 

will send current Charter to committee members for review and input.  Wayne Perry recommended as we look at 

Charter that the current EMS Agenda for the Future be given consideration.  Also recommended that Committee review 

progress of 2020 Charter Goals for completion at next meeting. 

 

Epi Tanker 30ml Vial Request:  Spotsylvania County has asked if the regional pharmacies would consider providing 

Epi Tanker 30ml vials to locality supervisor vehicles.  Since coming off of national shortage, this drug is now $200 per 

vial and too expensive for the pharmacies to stock in all regional medication boxes.  Anticipate moderate to high 

volume of cardiac arrests for all localities combined and still too expensive to maintain stock for supervisor vehicles.  

Much discussion ensued and agreed that while Epi Kits were more difficult to use and multiple boxes may be needed 

during a code, the drug was being provided as currently available and affordable by the hospital pharmacies.  Asked 

Wayne Perry to contact OEMS to determine if there were any state purchase options for regional medication kits when 

prices go up significantly.  No further action and thanked Spotsylvania Fire & Rescue for their input. 

 

Committee Roster:  Lori Knowles recommended those members who have not been active on the committee be 

removed.  Joey King will bring the following names to the Council President for removal:  Sarah Griffin, Sergio 

Lareza, John Weedon, and Phil Young. 

 

Will need to add two additional EMS provider representatives based on OEMS contract guidelines for committee 

makeup (5 pre-hospital members required) and Charter.  Joey King asked for any recommendations he can bring to the 

Council President.  Thanked all those who have been actively participating. 

 

Review of Charter at 

April 2020 meeting.  

Send copy to 

members. 

 

REMS to check with 

OEMS on state 

contract or purchase of 

medications for 

regions when prices 

greatly increase like 

Epi 30ml vials. 

 

 

Joey King to bring 

recommended 

membership removal 

to Council President 

for action. 

 

Need two additional 

pre-hospital provider 

members on 

Committee. 

 

 The meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.  The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, April 2, 2020, 2:00 p.m. at the 

REMS Council Training Center. 

 

 

 

Minutes submitted by Secretary, Christina Rauch 1/10/2020 
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MEMBERS PRESENT:  Joey King, Chairman REMS:  Wayne Perry, REMS Staff Support 
    John Coggins – Mary Washington Hospital Pharmacy  
    Erin Cox – Stafford Hospital Pharmacy   
    Mike Neace – Spotsylvania Regional Medical Center Pharmacy 
    Christina Rauch - MWHC 
    Gary Matthews – Fauquier Pharmacy 
    RJ Art - Fauquier  
    Alecia Hamm, Reva Rescue   
       
   

AGENDA 
TOPIC 

DISCUSSION ACTION 

Approval 
of Minutes 

Minutes of January 9, 2020 were previously provided to committee members for review. 
- Motion by Christina Rauch, seconded by John Coggins and carried to approve. 

 

 

Old 
Business 

Regional Medication Shortages:  Committee reviewed current regional medication shortages as presented by 
pharmacies present: 

- No new medication shortages reported by hospital pharmacies.  Dopamine remains on shortage.  
- Hospital Pharmacies reported Diltiazem available and agreed to begin stocking effective April 20th.  Since this 

medication has been on and off of shortage list since 9/2019 and concerns discussed with 30-day turnaround, 
recommended to also keep alternative drug, Lopressor in the kit as well. 

 
Ketamine and Glucagon Update:  SRMC reported it has not moved Glucagon to the BLS Stat Kit to date and will be 
working on.  MWHC has completed the move of Glucagon.  Ketamine remains in good stock and has been added back 
into the Regional Narcotic Kits.  Will reach out to EMS agencies issued a temporary Ketamine Kit and ask to turn in.  
Will no longer replace the Ketamine Kits when used. 
 
REMS Medication & Accountability SOG Updates:  A copy of the current document provided to committee 
members for review and asked to place on July 2020 meeting agenda for action.   
 
DEA and Other Legislative Changes Update:  No Updates. 
 
Agency CSRs for 2/2020:  Hospital Pharmacies are still in need of renewed EMS agency CSRs.  New registrations are 
no longer being sent to agencies and available online.  Wayne Perry will send out link to hospitals to pull them up and 
print for official record required. 

 
Pharmacies to begin 
restocking Diltiazem 
4/20/2020 
 
 
 
Will ask EMS to 
return temporary 
Ketamine Kits and no 
longer restock 
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Updated Membership Roster and New Members:  Chairman shared that he has called all members with several 
indicating they were still interested in participating even though they have not attended meetings in the past.  
Committee roster will be updated with Council President.  Still need to appoint two additional EMS provider 
representatives under OEMS contract language (total of 5) as open positions.  Chair will report again on this at next 
meeting.   
 
EpiRite Syringe Review:  SRMC reported it is blocked from ordering a sample to share with committee.  Wayne Perry 
will look to order a sample and provide for July meeting discussions.  This type of supply is not ordered by pharmacies 
and may need to look at having REMS order annually for distribution or stock through hospital Materials Management. 
 

 
Need 2 additional 
EMS providers 
appointed to 
Committee 
 
Wayne Perry to 
purchase sample of 
EpiRite for review at 
July 2020 meeting. 

New 
Business 

Pharmacy Committee Charter:  2020 – 2022 Charter updates and changes will be discussed at July 2020 meeting.  
Please send input and updates to Chairman before next meeting.     
 
Request for Needle/Syringe in STAT Kit for Glucagon:  EMS agencies have questioned if these supplies will be 
provided in the BLS STAT Kit to prepare Glucagon.  Committee discussed and recommended we continue to not stock 
needles, syringes and devices in med kits as currently doing based on past recalls and issues with having to pull in all 
kits.  These supplies will remain available to all EMS in ParExcellence and EMS restocking cabinets by the hospitals. 
 
Wayne Perry reported the council is working on their 3-year review protocol revisions.  Lots of format changes.  Not 
many medication changes being discussed.  Let him know of any committee recommendations.  Also looking at 
eliminating the Medication Reference Section of the protocols with comments welcome. 
 
Mike requested a current copy of Sub-Exhibit A Med List that all participating hospitals are following under 
Restocking Agreement.  Tina will work with Wayne to make sure an updated copy is sent out. 
 

 
 
 

 The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.  The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, July 9, 2020, 2:00 p.m. at the 
REMS Council Training Center. 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Secretary, Christina Rauch 5/1/2020 
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